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MY NAME IS JOHN GALE, THE NEBRASKA SECRETARY OF STATE. I HAVE 

SERVED IN THIS ELECTIVE POSITION FOR SEVEN AND ONE-HALF YEARS. 

ONE OF MY CORE DUTIES IS THAT OF CHIEF ELECTION OFFICER FOR OUR 

STATE. I AM PRIVILEGED TO HAVE A DEPUTY FOR ELECTIONS, NEAL 

ERICKSON, WHO HAS SERVED IN THAT ROLE FOR ALMOST FOURTEEN 

YEARS. WHO HAS BEEN A CLOSE ADVISOR. 

AS SECRETARY OF STATE, I HAVE SERVED ON THE U.S. EAC STANDARDS 

BOARD, AND HAVE ALSO SERVED AS ONE OF THE TWO STANDARDS 

BOARD REPRESENTATIVES ON THE U.S. EAC TECHNICAL GUIDELINES 

DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE (TGDC) FOR THE PAST FOUR YEARS. 

FOLLOWING THE PRESDDENTIAL ELECTION OF NOVEMBER, 2000, I ALSO 

SERVED AS CHALR OF TWO LEGISLATIVELY MANDATED TASK FORCES IN 

MY STATE ON ELECTION REFORM AND ON VOTER TURNOUT ISSUES. BOTH 

TASK FORCES SUBMITTED FINAL REPORTS TO OUR STATE LEGISLATURE. 

SINCE THE DISCUSSION TODAY WILL BE CONDUCTED IN SEVEN 

SEGMENTS, I WILL ADDRESS EACH OF THOSE TOPICS IN WRITING, BUT 

FIRST I WANT TO MAKE SOME PRELIMINARY COMMENTS ABOUT THE 

TDGC PROCESS. 

A. TGDC PROCESS: 

THE DRIVING ENGINE OF TGDC WAS THE NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF 

STANDARDS AND TECHNOLOGY (NIST). TGDC WAS CHAIRED BY THE NIST 






























